
History Progression Map 
 

 Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
Similarities and 
differences 

Begin to describe 
similarities and 
differences between 
historical artefacts 
and pictures. 

Identify the 
differences between 
the ways of life in a 
castle and a home of 
the present day. 
 
Identify the 
differences between 
the way of life in 
Africa in the past and 
in present time for 
ordinary people. 

Recognise how the 
Romans lived; Latin, 
gods, empire, towns, 
army etc and derive 
comparisons between 
the Romans and the 
Celts. 
 
Recognise early forms 
of Bronze age 
religion, technology 
and travel eg 
Stonehenge and its 
importance / links to 
life today. 
 
 

Give 3 reasons why 
the way of life in 
Ancient Greece and 
life today are 
different in some 
ways. 
 
Give 3 reasons why 
we use ideas from 
Ancient Greece 
today 
 
 

Understand main 
differences between 
homes of rich and 
poor Tudors. 
 
Identify 
characteristics of rich 
and poor living in 
Tudor times and 
begin to understand 
where the Tudor 
period appears on a 
time line. 
 
Suggest similarities 
and differences 
between the past and 
present by studying 
changes to buildings, 
industry and land use 
around Hylton Castle 

Consider similarities 
and differences 
between ancient 
religions and 
different religions 
today. 
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Vocabulary Use simple vocabulary 

to describe the passing 
of time with reference 
to difference between 
old and new. e.g Old, 
new, modern, before, 
after, worn. 

Use vocabulary linked 
to chronology and the 
passing of time and 
ask and answer 
questions about the 
past. 

Develop an 
appropriate use of 
historical vocabulary. 
 
Construct informed 
responses to 
questions which 
involve thoughtful 
selection and 
organisation of 
relevant historical 
information. 
 
Use the time 
conventions BC and 
AD to locate the dates 
of the Roman 
Invasions and 
occupation. 
 
 

Begin to use 
abstract terms e.g. 
empire, civilisation, 
parliament. 

Make appropriate 
use of historical 
terms in discussion 
and understand 
concepts 

Use in context and 
understand terms 
relating to different 
types of history e.g. 
culture, economic, 
military, political, 
religious and social 

 
Chronology Recognise and use at 

least 4 common 
words/phrases 
related to the passing 
of time, when putting 
events/artefacts in 
chronological order. 
e.g. then, now, long 
ago, olden days, past, 
present, years ago 
 
 
Be able to put simple 
landmark events in  
their own lives in 

Place events such as 
The Gunpowder Plot 
and the lives and 
achievements of 
famous people such 
as Charles Darwin etc 
on a timeline. 

Locate Ancient 
Egypt on a time line 
and use appropriate 
vocabulary, i.e. B.C., 
dynasty 
 
Develop knowledge 
of chronology and the 
placing of events in 
British, local and 
world history. 
 
Use the time 
conventions BC and 
AD to locate the dates 

Place the Ancient 
Greek civilisation 
accurately on a 
time line and 
demonstrate their 
understanding of 
B.C and A.D. 

Understand where 
the Tudor period 
appears on a time 
line. 
 
 

 
Know the significant 
dates of WWII, i.e. 
1939 – 1945. and 
the names of 
significant war 
leaders & key 
events / battles 
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chronological order 
(e.g. Birth, nursery 
school, reception 
class, now) 

of the Roman 
Invasions and 
occupation. 
 
Be able to sequence 
the main events of 
the invasion and 
describe what 
happened. (Roman 
Empire)  

 
Significant 
Individuals 

To name individuals 
from the past who 
have contributed to 
national and 
international 
achievements. 
(Wright Brothers and 
Neil Armstrong) 

Learn about the lives 
of significant 
individuals who have 
contributed to 
national and 
international 
achievements. 
 
 
Learn about famous 
Victorians and why 
they are famous.  
(Darwin) 
 
 

Know about Julius 
Caesar’s attempted 
invasion in 55-54BC. 
 
Know about the late 
Neolithic hunter-
gatherers and early 
farmers such as Skara 
Brae. 
 
Understand that the 
British resisted 
invasion and the part 
played by figures such 
as Boudica. 
 
 

Learn about 
significant people in 
history – Edward 
the Confessor and 
his death in 1066. 
 
Know and be able 
to name some of 
the Ancient Greek 
gods and what they 
represented.  Zeus 
– ruler of Gods, 
Hera – sister and 
wife of Zeus, 
Pseidon – ruler of 
the oceans, 
Demeter – Goddess 
of all plants, 
Hermes – 
messenger to the 
Gods, Athene – 
Goddess of wisdom 
and war, Apollo – 

Identify the main 
characteristics of 
Henry VIII from 
portraits and 
written sources. 
 
Know famous 
explorers and 
navigators of Tudor 
times and plot 
routes of major 
voyages. 

Understand how the 
rise of Hitler and the 
Nazi party led to 
religious and racial 
persecution including 
the Holocaust (story 
of Anne Frank) 
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sun God, Artemis – 
moon God. 

 
Local history   Learn about 

significant historical 
events, people and 
places in our own 
locality eg Hylton 
Castle. 
 
 
 
 

In-depth study, 
through fieldwork, 
of an historical site 
such as Hadrian’s 
Wall that is 
significant in the 
locality. 
 
Recognise that this 
time was significant 
for Christian 
conversion – 
Canterbury, Iona 
and our local links 
through Lindisfarne. 

 Identify buildings / 
industry / land use 
around Hylton Castle 
in Sunderland by 
examining secondary 
evidence such as 
photographs and 
documents. 
 
To identify how and 
why Sunderland has 
developed over 
time. 
 
 

Understand of how 
the war affected 
people living in our 
locality, i.e North-
East. 

 
Continuity and 
change 

Compare own life and 
interests from being a 
baby e.g. clothes, 
toys, food, size, 
abilities recalling a 
significant memory 
from the pas. 
 
Know that their 
grandparents are 
older than their 
parents, who are, in 
turn, older than 
themselves. 

To identify changes 
within living memory 
e.g. refurbishment of 
Hylton Castle and 
impact on the area. 
 
Be aware of changes 
within living memory 
which have resulted 
in changes in national 
life. (Africa) 

Understand the 
changes in Britain 
from the Stone Age to 
the Iron Age. 
 
Identify some of the 
ways that the Romans 
changed Britain and 
recognise those 
which are still 
important today. 

Know about the way 
of life of the Ancient 
Greeks and its 
influence on the 
Western World – 
schooling, sport and 
Olympics, food, 
craftsmen, farming 
and the importance 
of pottery. 
 
 
Know the ways the 
Ancient Greeks 
influenced their own 
and others lives 

Speculate about 
future changes to 
Sunderland and the 
castle. 
 
Understand 
implications of 
Henry VIII’s divorce 
from Catherine Of 
Aragon and the 
subsequent 
changes in the 
church. 
 

Recognise that 
Ancient Egyptians 
made a distinctive 
contribution to 
History, i.e. science 
& maths 
 
With regard to 
Egypt, be able to 
distinguish between 
Ancient & Modern 
Civilisations. 
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today, mathematics, 
language, modern 
Olympic games, 
drama etc. 
 

 
Cause and 
consequence 

Describe in simple 
terms why a 
significant individual 
acted the way they 
did. (Wright Brothers 
and Neil Armstrong) 

Recognise why people 
did things and what 
happened as a result, 
such as Charles 
Darwin’s work in 
Science, Florence 
Nightingale, Neil 
Armstrong etc. 

Identify some of the 
ways that the 
Romans changed 
Britain and 
recognise those 
which are still 
important today. 
 
Recognise early 
forms of Bronze age 
religion, technology 
and travel eg 
Stonehenge and its 
importance / links 
to life today. 
 
Recognise how the 
Romans lived; Latin, 
gods, empire, 
towns, army etc and 
derive comparisons 
between the 
Romans and the 
Celts. 

Develop 
understanding of 
Anglo-Saxon laws 
and justice. How 
has the Anglo-
Saxon law changed 
Britain? 

Explain why people 
acted as they did e,g, 
why Henry VIII 
married many times 
in order to produce 
an heir to the throne. 
 
Understand 
implications of 
Henry VIII’s divorce 
from Catherine Of 
Aragon and the 
subsequent 
changes in the 
church. 

Understand how the 
rise of Hitler and the 
Nazi party led to 
religious and racial 
persecution including 
the Holocaust (story 
of Anne Frank) 

 
Historical questions Children to ask 

parents / 
grandparents etc 
about their lives / 

Answer questions 
about Nelson 
Mandela and the 

Devise and ask 
relevant historical 
questions about 
change, cause, 

Ask and answer more 
complex questions 
through independent 
research. 

Recognise that there 
are different 
historical 

Understand how 
much the Ancient life 
of Egypt & Egyptians 
depended upon the 
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toys / homes etc in 
the past. 
 
Identify a wide range 
of differences 
between past and 
present objects and 
give reasons. 

significant events in 
his life. 

similarity, difference 
and significance.  
 
Construct informed 
responses to 
questions which 
involve thoughtful 
selection and 
organisation of 
relevant historical 
information. 

 interpretations of 
people and events. 
 
Use ICT based sources 
to find out about 
people and events in 
Tudor times. 

Nile from studying 
maps of the River Nile 
and pictures of the 
environment. 
 
 

 
Recording  Communicate what 

they know about 
important events in 
the life of Nelson 
Mandela through talk, 
pictures and writing. 
 
Choose and use parts 
of stories and other 
sources to show that 
they know and 
understand key 
features of events. 

Use diagrams, 
recounts, diaries and 
pictures to illustrate 
understanding about 
historical events and 
famous people. e.g. 
Boudica, Julius 
Caesar. 
 

Produce a summary 
of what they have 
found out, as a 
structured, 
extended piece of 
writing for 
assessment by the 
teacher. 
 
Select information 
from one or two 
sources and write in 
their own words 
about the Greek 
way of life. 
 
Select and combine 
information to 
produce extended 
descriptions of life 
in Ancient Greece. 

Use evidence to make 
inferences about 
Tudor life. 
 
Present information 
to the class in oral, 
visual and written 
form. 
 
Know famous 
explorers and 
navigators of Tudor 
times and plot routes 
of major voyages. 

Describe, by detailed 
drawing and text, a 
chosen 
artefact/picture of 
Ancient Egypt, e.g. 
hieroglyphic artwork, 
ritual masks of gods 
 
Look at the 
characteristics of 
Maya gods and 
design their own. 
 
Describe the process 
of evacuation and the 
people involved 
(billeting officer etc) 
and describe the 
feelings and 
experiences of an 
evacuee. 
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Historical enquiry To understand that 

events beyond living 
memory are 
significant and 
contribute to our 
shared history and 
the history of the 
country. ( Great Fire 
of London) 

Select information 
from their knowledge 
and learning in history 
and communicate it in 
a variety of ways. 
 
Communicate what 
they have learnt 
about the history of 
Africa in a range of 
different ways. 

Understand how 
our knowledge of 
the past is 
constructed from a 
range of sources 
and that sometimes 
these can be called 
into question. 
 
 

Select information 
from one or two 
sources and write in 
their own words 
about the Greek way 
of life. 
 
Select and combine 
information from 
written and 
archaeological 
sources using their 
own words and 
observational 
drawings for 
artefacts. 

Recognise that 
there are different 
historical 
interpretations of 
people and events. 

Identify and 
understand how the 
war is remembered 
and what we do to 
remember those 
who died 
(Remembrance day 
etc) 

 
 


